July 21st 2015 Meeting Notes Meeting began at 7:07pm Three members in attendance (No quorum)

Food prices from the Gales Creek Strawberry Festival was discussed. Possibility of raising prices next year was discussed.

Ideas were discussed to find a project for the current surplus of funds in the treasury - a popular subject was building a "Welcome to Gales Creek" road sign. Lorraine Heinauer volunteered to research possible sign builders. Possible location would be Gales Meadow Farms

Payment for vendor strawberry shortcake was \$63 to the Women of the Church of God; Lorraine wrote a check and gave to Judy Hesselgesser to deliver.

Discussed the Gales Creek Elementary School and the apparent name change (Oak Grove Academy). Dismay was expressed by all in attendance at the continued lack of communication from the Forest Grove School District.

Discussed illegal dumping going on at the Gales Creek Elementary.

Upcoming events: National Night Out August 4th, Gales Creek Elementary School Reunion August 8th.